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08.14.06 
 

Statement of Hardship 
 
We are requesting variances from the requirements of the City of Columbus Zoning 
Code.  The German Village Commission has recommended approval (hearing on Aug. 
1st, 2006) of the requested variances to the following zoning code sections: 
 

 Section 3332.037 does not list a dental office as a permitted use in the R-2F district.  The 
dental office was established in 1970 per the approval of Council Variance (CV70-013) 
(Ord. 1020-70, passed July 20, 1970).  The dental office use was again re-permitted per 
1995 Council Variance (CV95-016).  The dental office has existed in the German Village 
community and should continue to exist per the approval of this request.  German Village 
is a unique urban district with its mix of residential and business uses.  The presence of 
the dental office contributes to this mix. 

 
 Section 3332.18 (D) limits the amount by which a lot can be covered to 50% of 

the total lot coverage.  We are requesting a 3% increase to the allowable 
coverage to permit a small 89 net sq. ft. addition that would allow the business to 
function more efficiently.  The dense nature of German Village would support this 
addition without any detrimental effects to the surrounding properties.  The 
proposed addition cannot be seen from S. Third St. or Willow Alley and was 
approved by the German Village Commission as being architecturally appropriate 
for the surrounding community. 

 
 Section 3342.28 requires one (1) parking space for every 250 sq. ft. of building 

square footage.  The current dental office including the 89 net sq. ft. addition 
would be 2120 sq. ft. which would require nine (9) parking spaces per the current 
code.  The current five (5) parking spaces were re-permitted by Council Variance 
(CV95-016) which were required by a 1970 ordinance (CV70-013) which used 
1970 code calculations to determine the current parking lot count of five (5) 
spaces.  The current five (5) off street spaces have been sufficient for the 
existing business and will be sufficient for the business in the future because the 
proposed addition will only minimally change the way that the business currently 
functions.  The current five (5) spaces have been adequate in the German 
Village community, because the dental office only functions during weekday 
business hours while  
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Statement of Hardship, continued 
 
most German Village residents are working.  The business is not functioning 
during weekday evening and weekend hours when the residents would require 
the on street parking.  The proposed addition will only minimally effect the 
parking needs of the dental office and will not effect the way the parking situation 
currently exists in this area of German Village. 
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Site Plan 
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Elevations 
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